
Health and Well-Being Working Group 
Thursday 25th July 2019 

Minutes of Meeting 
 

Present:  

 Cllr Dawn Allen (Chair)  

 Cllr Mark Rogan  

 Cllr Suzy Firkin 

  Cllr Margaret Gartside 

 Jackie MacArthur  

 

 Apologies  - Cllr Suzie Akers Smith, Cllr David Brown, Cllr Kay Wesley,  

 

Minutes  - Approved minutes of meeting of the 20th June 2019 

Matters Arising: 

1. Objective of the H&W Being Group – looking at the provision of Mental Health 

provision and the role of that the War Memorial Hospital can take in meeting the 

needs of the service.  

 

2. Active Congleton – Suzie Akers Smith will continue to work on this agenda.  

 

 

3. Adult Mental Health  - need to understand the gap and what is missing. What is 

being done in the short and medium term? Suggest that there needs to be a 

discussion with each of the doctor surgery practice managers, the War Memorial 

Hospital and Macclesfield hospital, Adult Mental Health team, CEC Councillor in 

charge of Adult Social Care from Cheshire East, Cheshire East Communities team, 

Police team to gain further information and knowledge of the scope of the issue.  

 

a) Practice managers – put together a questionnaire of subject areas where it would be 

useful to have a greater understanding. MR to produce a first draft and circulate to 

the team. Aim to get the questionnaire out in August and a follow up meeting in 

September.  

 

b) Team to work on getting as many stats as possible on mental health issues in 

Congleton during July/ August and to circulate information found to the group.  

 

 

 



 

4. Tartan Rug  

A brief discussion on the findings shown. Concern expressed about Congleton being in 

the highest percentile in the country for hospitalisation through self-harm and to find 

out more about this. The figure supports the work that the group wishes to progress on 

Mental Health.  

5. Wirral Model of Health  

Nothing to report on this, but the group wishes to keep it on the agenda and to look at 

for a future model. 

6. Mountview  - service is moving to Overton House from week commencing 29th July. 

All staff and users of Mountview are moving together -so continuity of care and the 

care has remained in Congleton. This is good news. 

We still need to establish making sure that Overton House is fit for the future and the 

building is correct and that we can have continuity of care services at West Care Day 

Service. Also need to ensure that the Mountview Building continues to be useful for 

Congleton. Action to find out the plans are for Mountview.  

7. Living Well Consultation – encourage group to have explore this on-line 

consultation. Two group members – Cllr Suzy Firkin and Cllr Mark Rogan are aiming 

to attend a consultation session in Macclesfield in August. 

 

DATE OF NEXT MEETING: SUGGEST THURSDAY 19th SEPTEMBER AT 3.30pm  

 


